

MARLBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

PRESS RELEASE

3 October 2017

Marlborough's Lottery Bid Success

Marlborough Town Council is delighted that it has been successful in its bid to the Big Lottery under its Awards for All Scheme. It has been granted £9,011 towards works at the Marlborough Community & Youth Centre which it took on under a 7 year lease from Wiltshire Council in June 2017.

This latest funding adds to a grant from the Marlborough Area Board of £10,000 as well as other contributions totalling £2,000. This latest funding is being ring-fenced for CCTV, an access system and an intruder alarm which will all help to make sure that the building is secure for the whole community to use. Refurbishment and minor works are progressing well and it's hoped it will re-open in late November offering a multi-use hall, music room, office area and meeting rooms with a pool table as well as a suite of computers.

Town Mayor, Councillor Mervyn Hall said: "We are really pleased with how quickly it's all coming together and that we are on target for opening in a few weeks. However, we do still need to equip the building and are hoping that local businesses and members of the community will come forward with more contributions."

Anyone interested in hiring the building should contact Sue Fry on 01672 512487 or by email at suefry@marlborough-tc.gov.uk

A list of the equipment still needed for the Community Centre can be obtained from the Town Council offices.

More information contact:
Mrs Shelley Parker, Town Clerk,
Marlborough Town Council, 5, High Street, Marlborough, SN8 1AA
Tel – 01672 512 487 Email - townclerk@marlborough-tc.gov.uk
www.marlborough-tc.gov.uk